From: **spacesforpeople** < spacesforpeople@edinburgh.gov.uk>

Date: Mon, 16 Nov 2020 at 17:49

Subject: RE: Covid 19 emergency measures - proposed temporary cycle segregation Dundee Street

- Fountainbridge

### Dear Councillors and Stakeholders

# Covid-19 Cycling and Walking Emergency Response Measures

## **Temporary Cycle Segregation – Dundee Street / Fountainbridge**

We are writing to inform you that we have been able to bring forward the delivery of the above Scheme to commence on 17 November. The designs were originally approved by CIMT back in July but we could not deliver the scheme without the resurfacing. A summary of the works involved is detailed below:

#### **Dundee Street West of Viewforth**

This section doesn't need any resurfacing. The lining will commence on Tuesday and will be delivered like any of the other Spaces for People measures – a mobile lining crew operating Stopand-Go Traffic Management between 09:30 and 15:30. This work is expected to take two weeks to complete. Cycle Lane Defenders will go in thereafter on a date to be confirmed.

### **Dundee Street and Fountainbridge East of Viewforth**

This section requires significant resurfacing. The resurfacing will be done overnight from 18:30 – 06:00 on Tue, Wed, Thu and Fri nights next week with a full closure in place at these times. The lining for the cycleway will be delivered alongside the resurfacing. We are not resurfacing the whole road, just those sections which are required for the introduction of the cycleway.

We will be installing segregated cycleways along Fountainbridge and Dundee Street between Gardner's Crescent and Angle Park Terrace. We will be removing off-peak parking, but off-peak loading will still be permitted as at present. We will be removing some parking from side streets to allow additional space for any loading that is required during peak times.

Officers will be monitoring all the temporary measures and will make adjustments as necessary to mitigate any impacts.

Further information and updates on how the Council is implementing temporary road measures to support safe walking, wheeling, running and cycling is available on the Council's website at <a href="https://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/spacesforpeople">www.edinburgh.gov.uk/spacesforpeople</a>

Regards

Spaces for People Team

Andy Edwards

Dr Andy Edwards | South West Locality | Place | The City of Edinburgh Council | 10 Westside Plaza, Edinburgh EH14 2ST | email: <a href="mailto:andy.edwards@edinburgh.gov.uk">andy.edwards@edinburgh.gov.uk</a> |